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Liskeard Town Team

Progress Report 28th August 2012

Governance

Proposed governance structure presented to public at well attended public meeting 22nd June hosted by the Town Team's parent body, the Town Forum. Options were offered in light of suggestions made in alternative proposal produced by Town Council and voted by public attending.   

The meeting became the subject of controversy when Forum constitution rules that had never been used previously and were not available publicly were mentioned. Therefore the governance proposal agreed was taken back to the next Forum 11th July for ratification. 

Draft terms of reference and constitution are being developed by Steve Foster for the full Executive Board to review when they convene for the first time September 13th.

Recommendation for other community led pilots:

Governance arrangements ideally should be fully in place, with named officers if possible prior to application submission which would have enabled speedier set up of the decision-making board.

Bid themes

Some thought went into the best ways to chunk down the application ideas informed by Forum's model when progressing the CSP. Proposed  working  groups for themes within the bid. Challenge here is that the application references many different strands and there isn't a direct match between the priorities section & the areas  identified in the budget section. The themes proposed are informed by both and in a small way the strength of  interest in the specific ideas shown at the April 30th meeting when success wasn't known.

The working groups to deliver the plan are:

Measure &  Learn
Markets & Buy Local
Empty Shops
Business Work Hub
Identity Liskeard
Town Communications 
Events & Fun


It has been identified that there is a mapping gaps & overlaps exercise needed as there are areas of the bid that could be missed. Anticipate this would be best done via the Operational Group - the mechanism for refining delivery plans with  working group chairs.

Working Groups

A large meeting was held July 25th to begin the working groups. This was conceived as true to the bottom up approach of a community led bid. Whilst it is important to involve as many people as possible and not turn away anyone who wants to help, some challenges are presented by this approach.

In recognition of the need for groups to get to know one another and allow everyone to have a say, a facilitators network was quickly set up. Those who identified themselves as having relevant skills met and Rachel Brooks delivered some training in a tool called network thinking. 

The working groups were provided with information about their theme from the bid and all ideas previously generated about this theme at the previous large public meeting. Everyone participated with enthusiasm and a wider group than bid team gained a sense of belonging to the enterprise. New people began to consider the specific aspects of the application. Fresh ideas we're added to the mix.

Our Learning:

Facilitators  knew the tool for encouraging group collaboration but were not strong enough on applications details. Information about themes was not circulated soon enough in advance and there was no mechanism to check understanding.

Tool and task set meant that particular outputs like Who to Involve and Next Steps were not as robustly linked to either the bid priorities or possible support 
from either Cornwall Council officers, local organisations or the external mentors that form part of the pilot package as would have been desired.

Recommend to other community led pilots:

Margate's model Talking Shop used experts in the field of each bid theme to support the early development of plans. Eg. Dan Thompson on Pop Up Shops.

The way forward

Working Groups will now meet separately which enables opportunity for those with knowledge of the bid to nurture and support. Expertise is being enlisted for each eg. Guy Thomas, CC Town Centre Specialist has produced a paper on Footfall Counts and Pop Up Shops.  

The Business/Work Hub group are leading on the support available from external mentors. As the support is from leaders in retail  theres a request out to Traders Association & Chamber of Commerce to join the network and progress.  David Orr, local home working  consultancy business has been coordinating.

Admin 

Initial projections about admin need of the project based on CC knowledge of Newqay Town Centre Partnership were underestimates.  Communications from numerous organisations offering services are frequent. Some of which may prove to be really valuable but as yet there isn't an adequate way of filtering and decision-making about what contacts to pursue.

Interested individuals and organisations in the town regularly write at length with ideas and comments via all media.

The media locally and nationally have wanted feedback, especially when issues in Liskeard have hit the headlines (Landlord prices) or with other pilots. 

Lisa Woodward has designed and maintains a database of all volunteers with their areas of interest from the Get Involved forms. A tool for auditing need is being developed.

Our Learning

The TT Exec Board will review the admin requirements of the project with a view to funding additional help and coordinating offers of help from volunteers. 

Recommend to other community led pilots: 

Ensuring admin support from partners is established early on in the process.


Sally Hawken
Bid Coordinator
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